
 
Customer Opinion Panel Minutes 

Wednesday 5th February 2014 – Council Chambers 
 
Gosport Borough Council 
 
Denise Hudson  - Resident Involvement Officer 
Sam Downing  - Resident Involvement Officer 
Tim Hoskins   - Head of Housing Finance 
Sam Foster    - Principal Benefits Officer 
Nicky Thomas  - Lettings Team Leader 
Mark Johnson  - Head of Property Services 
Elspeth White  - Housing Officer 
Roz Weaver   - Housing Officer  
 
Guests: 
 
Mr & Mrs W Wilkinson Mr L Leader  Mr J Mardle  Mr & Mrs C Walder 
Mrs R Hill   Mrs S Greenwood Mrs L Smith  Mrs P Ripley 
Mrs V Twyman  Mrs R Walker Mrs M Gorgon Mr D Redford 
Mr B Wakefield  Mrs P Morris  Mr B Hudson  Mr P Batty 
Mrs P Grant   Mr K Burns  Mr R King  Mr K Drummond 
Mr J Cantle    Miss S Bellerby 
 
Apologies: 
 
Mrs P King    Mrs A Barnes Miss J Anders Ms J Rowe  
Miss S Wright  Mr C Brunt  Mrs S Spelzini Mrs M Griffen 
Mrs J Brown   Mr & Mrs P Watson Miss J Reed  Mrs J Atkinson 
Mr E Withers   Mrs Dodd  Mrs Carter  Mrs W Burnett 
Mrs Hardy   Mrs J Carter  Ms A Clayton 
 
  Action 

 
1. Welcome and Introduction 

 
Denise Hudson opened the meeting and gave introductions.  
 

 

2. Tim Hoskins – Business Plan 
 
Tim Hoskins, Head of Housing Finance gave a presentation on 
the Business Plan (please see appendix 1). 
 
Questions raised: 
 
What contingency plans are there for damage to properties 
caused by the storms?  
 
There are provisions within the budget to cover this type of 
damage.  We also have insurance as well as funding from central 

 



government which can be applied to in extreme circumstances. 
 
How come so much money was spent on the refurbishment 
of Agnew House and Barclay House and why wasn’t this 
money spent on improving council housing? 
 
It costs the Council more to house people in temporary 
accommodation such as B&B which can cost up to £1000 per 
week therefore it is more cost effective to build accommodation. 
 
Tim went on to explain that GBC have fewer properties as many 
have been sold under the Right to Buy Scheme therefore we 
need accommodation provision such as Agnew Family Centre 
and Barclay House.  In the future we hope to build new homes to 
replace those that have been sold.   
 
We are spending more money on our properties by installing new 
bathrooms and kitchens and replacing roofs etc.  Mark Johnson 
will go into more detail when he gives the Asset Management 
update. 
 
If you have sold properties then why aren’t you re-building to 
replace these, especially as there are so many people 
waiting to be housed? 
 
Historically the government would retain the majority of the 
receipt and there was no ring-fence on the remainder. In April 
2012 the Government reinvigorated the RTB scheme. They 
confirmed that receipts generated outside of the self-financing 
agreement could be retained for reinvestment in new affordable 
rented housing. 
GBC has subsequently entered into an agreement with the 
government and are currently in discussions to start a 
programme of building during 2015/16. 
 
 

3. Sam Foster – Changes to the Welfare Reform 
 
In January 2013 Sam Foster, Principal Benefits Officer gave a 
presentation on the Welfare Reform, she attended the COP today 
to give an update on the Welfare System (please see appendix 
2).   
 
Questions raised: 
 
What is working age?  
 
Working age is anyone who has not reached the age for State 
Pension Credit. 
 
Why are so many letters sent from the Council Tax and 
Benefits departments identical and repetitive? 

 



 
The Government legislation states what information Council have 
to send out: on the content and number of letters and reminders 
that they need to send re benefits.  Where GBC have a local 
scheme for Council Tax they did have to send out a large number 
of letters as part of their consultation process. 
 
There was an article in The Daily Mail regarding a loophole in 
the bedroom tax – can you explain what this was about? 
 
Yes there is currently a loophole; if a resident has been in the 
same property for 16 years and have claimed benefit for 16 years 
without a break they would have been exempt for 52 weeks from 
April 2013 to 1st April 2014.  Benefits are encouraging people to 
come forward if they fit this category as we will consider a claim 
for financial compensation. 
 
Is Local Council Tax Support included in Universal Credit? 
 
No, the Local Council Tax Support is funded by the individual 
councils whereas the Government funds the Universal Credit. 
 
Is Universal Credit paid monthly? 
 
Yes 
 
What plans are there for people who have issues with 
budgeting? 
 
Yes, there is something called Safeguarding, which will assist 
those people who are identified as having problems budgeting 
e.g. due to mental, physical health issues 
 
Sam encouraged anyone who is having problems with their 
benefits to make contact with the Benefit Department as they are 
all approachable and are there to help. 
 
 

4. Nicky Thomas – Changes to the Allocations Policy 
 
Nicky Thomas, Lettings Team Leader gave a presentation on the 
changes to the Allocations Policy (please see appendix 3).  The 
Allocations Policy needed to change as previously approximately 
60% of people on the Housing Register would never have been 
housed.  Under the new policy we can only help house people 
who have a local connection to Gosport and a Housing Need.  
Those residents who are under occupying are encouraged to 
down size as are assisted in a move by being awarded more 
points.  To date, we have helped 26 people who were under 
occupying a council property to move. 
 
If someone is classed as Homeless, do they have to have a 

 



local connection? 
 
Yes, they can have local connection through homelessness and it 
can also be their housing need. 
 
Could the Allocations Policy criteria be considered as 
discrimination? 
 
Each application is assessed on a case by case basis for 
example of someone had a previous conviction but has since 
proved their behaviour has changed or the conviction was spent, 
then they could still be considered for housing. 
 
Do you need to include your earnings on the application 
form? 
 
Yes, as well as including this information you also need to include 
any savings or capital on the application form. 
 
 

5. Mark Johnson – Asset Management Update 
 
Mark John, Head of Property Services gave an update on Asset 
Management (please see appendix 4). 
 
In 2012 Savills (independent surveyors) carried out an 
independent survey on 20% of our housing stock, since April 
2013 a further 10% of surveys have been carried out by a newly 
appointed surveyor. 
 
Questions raised: 
 
Why has so much money been invested in Barclay House? 
 
Homelessness in the UK is rising and expected to continue to do 
so, it is important that Gosport is prepared; this is why we have 
invested so much into Barclay House and Agnew family centre. 
 
Has there been any savings since the hostels have been built? 
 
Yes, we will not be spending out on B&B accommodation. 
 
Has the other work that Kier carry out been affected by the 
refurbishments? 
 
Day to day repairs have not been affected by this work but there 
has been a delay to some of the planned programmes which 
include new bathrooms and kitchens, we are however likely to 
catch up by the end of the year.  
 
Do the void turnaround times include voids in sheltered 
schemes?  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Addendum to the meeting: Yes, sheltered schemes voids are 
included in the figures for turnaround times  
 
Mark said that there has been a significant underspend on our 
stock in previous years, we may need to adjust our planned 
programmes for the new financial year once the bad weather has 
finished and we have been able to assess any damage. 
 
How many times are Kier having to go back to carry out repairs in 
the hostels and who pays for these damages? 
 
There haven’t been many instances of re-occurring repairs in the 
hostels.   
 
Addendum to the meeting: As with our council properties, the 
hostel occupant causing the damage is recharged. An element of 
the rent paid to live in the hostel is to cover incidental damage.  
 
If Kier have to go back to a job more than once, is this classed as 
another job or is it part of the first job? 
 
Yes, it is classed as a new job.  What is monitored is if we have 
cause to return to a job already completed then this would be 
classed as a “recall” so that all involved can learn from why we 
didn’t fix first time and had the need to return to the job.  
 

6. Date of next COP 
 
Wednesday, 7th May 2014 
 

 

Distribution:- 
 
Attendees, HMT, Chairman of Community Board, Housing Spokesmen, Group Leaders, 
Web Site 
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